

Department of Planning & Infrastructure

GPO Box 39

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Contact:

Tracy Sharp

Our Ref:

25170

Your Ref:

09\_0090\_MOD 1

**Attention: Andrew Hartcher** 

Dear Mr Hartcher,

PROPOSED MODIFICATION (09\_0090\_MOD 1) - ORICA AMMONIUM NITRATE EMULSION PROJECT PROPERTY - LOT 2 DP 809377 NO. 1151 GEORGE BOOTH DRIVE RICHMOND VALE

With regards to the Department of Planning and Infrastructure's letter dated 15 October 2012, in relation to the proposed modification to construct a storage shed and water tank within the footprint of the approved facility, Council raises no objections.

Should you have any further enquiries please contact Tracy Sharp of Council's Built and Natural Environment Department on (02) 4993 4126 or email tracy.sharp@cessnock.nsw.gov.au.

Yours faithfully

J MCCARTHY

ACTING GROUP LEADER BUILT AND NATURAL ENVIRONMENT

30 October 2012